
10/17/2024

Dear Farmington River Elementary Families, 

As we settle into the fall season, I want to take a moment to share
some exciting updates and initiatives happening at our school.

The new theme for our Dragon Eggs Program will focus on
respect. We encourage our students to demonstrate respect for
themselves, their peers, and our school community in various
ways. Students can show respect by listening attentively, using
polite language, helping others, and celebrating differences. For
each act of respect, students earn dragon cards that they can
exchange for a dragon egg (ping pong ball) to add to the tube in
the entrance hallway of the school. When the tube is full, the
whole school earns a fantastic reward! By fostering a culture of
respect, we aim to create a supportive and nurturing
environment for all our dragons.

Additionally, I am excited to announce that we are introducing a
new online Accelerated Reader (AR) program to our school! This
program features a point system that rewards students for their
reading achievements and automatically recommends books
that are just right for them—challenging enough to promote
growth but not so difficult as to cause frustration. This
personalized approach will motivate students to read more while
providing valuable insights into their reading progress. We
believe this program will empower our students to become
confident and enthusiastic readers.

Thank you for your continued support and partnership in your
child's education. Together, we can foster a positive and enriching
learning environment for all our students.

Sincerely,
Laurie Flower, Principal

I hope you will join us!

All School Walk
THURS., OCTOBER 17
Wear blue for National Bullying
Prevention Month

Wellness Night
Subcommittee Meeting
THURS., OCTOBER 24 3:15-4:15
Community members are invited
to attend and help plan this
wonderful event. Please contact
the front office if you are interested
in participating on the committee.

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MTG
MON., NOVEMBER 4th  

Election Day/County-Wide
Professional Development
TUES., NOVEMBER 5th 
NO SCHOOL

Veteran’s Day observance
MON., NOVEMBER 11
NO SCHOOL
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It was very fun and enjoyable to raise caterpillars. One reason is we got to watch the life cycle of the
caterpillars! This was fun because they grew so much and so fast! Another reason is we got to see
them turn into butterflies. This was enjoyable because we got to hold them. These are only a few

reasons why raising caterpillars was fun and enjoyable.
By: Clarrise, Olivia, Makenna, and Leona
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4th Graders Raise Caterpillars4th Graders Raise Caterpillars

(RIGHT) The sixth graders are holding their
finished canopic jars, (containers for a mummies

vital organs) as they pose by the finished tomb of
Pharaoh Keller. Note the ancient hieroglyphic

messages created by the students wishing him a
successful journey to the afterlife. 

(LEFT) Six graders
are busy wrapping
a mummy named
Pharaoh Keller, as
part of their unit on
Africa in social
studies. Mr. Keller's
class focused on
the country of
Egypt, studying its
geography and
culture.  

Mummies in 6th Grade!Mummies in 6th Grade!



Student Teacher Highlight:Student Teacher Highlight: Julia Bartiet Julia Bartiet
I am so excited to be back at Farmington River Regional this year! I have been student teaching for 2 years, and
Farmington River was the first school I was able to work with. Some students might remember me from when I
worked with them in the 2nd grade two years ago! I have had such a great time so far seeing how the students have
grown as learners since I’ve last seen them. I graduated from Westfield State University last spring and am working
with Ms. Mather during the fall to complete the rest of my requirements. At Westfield State I am the captain of the
volleyball team and spend a lot of my time in the gym or with my teammates! I have always known I wanted to be a
teacher and I strive to make an impact on every child’s life. With this amazing opportunity to work with Ms. Mather, I
am excited to learn different teaching strategies and apply them!

About Me:About Me:  

I have an older sister who is
also a teacher! She teaches
middle school social studies
in Connecticut, where her
and I both grew up
together. I am from a small
town named Cheshire, CT,
but have always known I
wanted to live in
Massachusetts! My mom
also went to Westfield State
University and once I
stepped foot on campus, I
knew I was going to follow
her footsteps!

Family:Family:
I love being active! In my free time I love either staying
indoors and baking or going to the beach and enjoying the
sun. I have played volleyball for 12 years, and played softball
and basketball up until highschool. In highschool, I had an
amazing opportunity to play softball for Team USA in Spain
and had so many great experiences there!

Hobbies:Hobbies:

I love animals and have a pet cat of my own named
Spencer
I am from a small town called Cheshire, Connecticut
My sister is a middle school teacher
I love going to yoga classes

FUN FACTS:FUN FACTS:

Students in K-6th have been working hard during our Soccer Unit.
Students have learned about dribbling, ball handling, passing,
shooting at the goal, juggling, positioning, spacing and CONTROL
of their soccer ball.

Here is Kindergarten showing off what they learned during some
Soccer Stations: passing, dribbling and soccer bowling!
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PE & HealthPE & Health

Kindergarten began class with a quick
movement break. October is Fire Safety

Awareness Month and they were asked to
have families check the batteries in their
smoke detectors at home. They learned

about the gear Firefighters wear, all about
the Fire Engine, and played a game call

Hot, Not Hot, or Sometimes Hot.

4th Graders are learning ways to embrace
their unique qualities as well as strategies
to increase their self-confidence and self-

image.

EK: 
Monday

Kindergarten, 3rd & 4th:
Monday & Thursday
1st, 2nd, 5th, & 6th: 
Wednesday &Friday

SNEAKERSNEAKER  
REMINDER!!REMINDER!!  

Students must have sneakers to
participate in PE classes. Here

are the days for each grade!



Greetings to the FRRSD Community! It’s hard to believe that we’re 
almost two months into the school year. I’d like to recognize and 
thank the staff at FRES for their work in making this a great start to 2024-2025.  

The school committee and other community members have been working on a revision of 
the Regional District Agreement (RDA) for more than a year. The RDA is a comprehensive document
that spells out how the towns will collaborate to meet the educational needs of their children. 
FRRSD’s current agreement was written over 30 years ago.  

Property values of the two member towns have changed across this time period and economic limitations 
have arisen prompting one member town to request terms for withdrawal from the district if options for cost 
apportionment could not be found. After months of deliberation and consideration of about 15 cost 
apportionment alternatives, the school committee unanimously agreed on September 23 to a proposed 
apportionment model that would narrow the difference in financial effort between the two towns.  

The new proposed RDA, including the proposed apportionment method, is currently under review by the 
department of elementary and secondary education. After DESE review, the document will return to towns for 
approval by vote. In the meantime, members of the school committee and I will be scheduling multiple 
opportunities for the public to learn about the new RDA; and for those interested, the DESE Review Draft and 
the original regional agreement can be found on our website.

I’d also like to let families know that there will likely be a few adjustments to our bus and van routes on October 
28. Every year routes may be adjusted after ridership is confirmed and travel times are verified. When these 
updates are confirmed by the bus company this week, we’ll update route information on our website and I’ll prompt 
families to check these changes with a robocall.

In related transportation news, FRRSD currently seeks a part-time van driver. The hours are early am and/or pm and the school
district will assist with acquisition of the MA DOT 7D Pupil Transport Certificate. Please inquire by sending me an email at
tlee@frrsd.org.  

Thanks for reading and be well!  

Timothy Lee, Superintendent
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Mrs. Hamill’s early kindergarten and Miss Egan’s preschool classes from
Farmington River Elementary at their annual apple picking field trip to Riiska

Brook Orchard on September 27th.

PK & EK Visit Riiska OrchardsPK & EK Visit Riiska Orchards

Superintendent’sSuperintendent’s
CornerCorner

F U N D R A I S E R  F O R M S  D U E  F R I D A Y ,  O C T O B E R  1 8
Just a reminder that fundraiser order forms, with payments, must be sent to school Friday,

October 18, with your students. Please make sure your students' physical address is written on
the top of the form and checks are made payable to Farmington River Elementary School PTA. 

And don't worry -- online orders will still be accepted through Friday.

PTAPTA

REMINDER!
REMINDER!

https://frrsd.org/district-information/frrsd-regional-agreement/
mailto:tlee@frrsd.org
https://meadowfarms.com/register?groupid=1193367


Call 413-269-4466 to Sign-Up

Thursday (10/24):Thursday (10/24):
We all win in the game of life 
when we are responsible and fair.
Wear your sports gear!

Caring is Always Comfy
Wear your pajamas or comfortable clothing!

Monday (10/21):Monday (10/21):

TUESDAY (10/22):TUESDAY (10/22):
Respect and Trustworthiness 
are all you need in a friend.
Dress like a twin/quadruplet/or the whole class!

Wednesday (10/23):Wednesday (10/23):
Salute our Citizens
Wear your favorite hat!

Friday (10/25):Friday (10/25):
Respect all staff and students.
Students dress like your teachers/staff, 
and staff dress like the students!
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Farmington River Elementary School would like
to formally invite Veterans and other members of
the Community on Tuesday, November 12th  to
join us in honoring, celebrating, and thanking our
veterans for their service!

Brunch @ 9:00 AM (Veterans & their guests only)
Assembly @ 9:45 AM (open to all community!)

at the Farmington River Elementary School

ASSEMBLY & BRUNCH
November 12th

Farmington River Elementary Character CountsCharacter Counts
Spirit WeekSpirit Week



2023-2024 FRES
Newsletter

Archives

Local Events
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Creepy Crayon! Written by Aaron
Reynolds Illustrated by Pete Brown

Jasper Rabbit finds a purple crayon in
the gutter that seems to want to help

him with his schoolwork. At first,
everything goes great, but the crayon
starts acting weird and Jasper must

find a way to get rid of it. 

WHEN: Throughout the month of October. 

WHERE: Behind St. Mary’s of the Lake, 
                 48 N. Main St. Otis

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1EyTIJEL7UDF3Cz7VGR1CycKMKKvxvrkn?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1EyTIJEL7UDF3Cz7VGR1CycKMKKvxvrkn?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1EyTIJEL7UDF3Cz7VGR1CycKMKKvxvrkn?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1EyTIJEL7UDF3Cz7VGR1CycKMKKvxvrkn?usp=drive_link

